
            Presque Isle County Road Commission

Minutes

March 16, 2015
The regular meeting of the Board of Road Commissioners for Presque Isle County was held at the Road Commission office at 657 South Bradley, Rogers City, Michigan. Chairman Ronald Bischer called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 
Board Members Present:  Ronald Bischer, Thomas Catalano, Charles Rhode
Also Present: Supt./Mgr Gerald Smigelski, Clerk Anne Wirgau
Visitors:  Clifford Tollini, Allis Township Supervisor
Minutes:
           Motion by Catalano (Rhode) to accept the minutes from the March 2, 2015 meeting.
Ayes:  All

Accounts Payable: 

           Motion by Rhode (Catalano) to approve the March 16, 2015 accounts payable in the amount of $xx
         Ayes:   xx
Supt./Mgr Report: 
· xx brushing this week, weather permitting.  
· Supt./Mgr will be on vacation from March 4, 2015 thru March 12, 2015, back in the office on Friday, March 13, 2015.
· A Grade Inspection meeting for the upcoming 489 Bridge reconstruction project has been scheduled for Friday, March 13, 2015.

· There are several frozen culverts in the area, crews are thawing them as needed.  The driveway culvert and ditches at the Brian Kamyszek property on Ward Branch were discussed.
· Belknap Township contacted Supt./Mgr to schedule a road project to be done this year.  One mile of South Rogers Road from 638 Highway south is to be crushed and shaped.  
· Supt./Mgr met with the Bluffs Highway Road Improvement Committee and presented information.  The committee will be researching costs of doing a special assessment district and will then determine if they want to continue the process.
· Rogers Township Supervisor Randy Smolinski has requested a field review of several roads for possible upcoming projects.
· A discussion was held regarding spring weight restrictions. 
      

Unfinished Business:


Specifications for the new truck equipment will be sent out this week.  A survey of surrounding road commissions has provided two additional vendors to request bids from.

A discussion was held regarding the upcoming ballot proposal and Chairman Bischer reported on the County Road Association Conference recently attended.  


A discussion was held regarding a possible change to the MERS pension plan offered to new hires in the future.   Chairman Bischer and Commissioner Rhode spoke with the Regional MERS Manager, Tony Radjenovich, at the CRAM conference.  Supt./Mgr Smigelski will set up a meeting with Mr. Radjenoich or another  representative from MERS to obtain information on options available.

New Business:


None.
     The next regular scheduled meetings are Monday, March 16, 2015 at 8:30 a.m. and Monday, April 6, 2015 at 8:30 a.m.   

There being no further business it was moved by Rhode (Catalano) to adjourn the meeting at 9:28 a.m.  

         
Ayes:  All

